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October 10, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance designed to promote the highest level of collaborative engagement within King County government in service to our constituents, especially when the unexpected happens. 
This ordinance would codify and formalize the roles and responsibilities for the Emergency Management Coordinating Committee (EMCC); an intra-governmental team dedicated to emergency management issues concerning the continued operation of King County government during disasters and other emergencies. The ordinance was developed by the Office of Emergency Management, in consultation with current committee members and our many partners in emergency management. 
The ordinance also is in response to the recommendations of the King County Auditor in a report delivered to the Council in June 2016 on the performance of emergency management functions within King County government:
 
“The County Executive should recommend legislation to the County Council to formalize the role of the Emergency Management Coordination Committee (EMCC), defining it as the emergency management coordinating body for King County, led by the Office of Emergency Management and requiring participation by the emergency manager or designee from each county department and separately-elected office.”
This ordinance meets this recommendation by establishing the EMCC in code, calling on all our departments and agencies to assign members, and spelling out specific roles and responsibilities in advising our Office of Emergency Management on issues of governmental readiness. Chief among these responsibilities will be assisting in the review, development and maintenance of the King County Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan, and in the promotion and review of department-level continuity of operations plans (COOP). These “COOP” plans are critical to ensuring County services are working at optimal efficiency during times of crisis.

Today, as we witness both real and potential threats to our region, the importance of ensuring that King County government and our partners in emergency management have all the tools at their disposal cannot be overstated. Passing this ordinance supports the Strategic Plan objective of decreasing damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis
This legislation is a companion to an ordinance designating the Director of the Office of Emergency Management as the County Emergency Manager, which is being transmitted to you under separate cover.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Walt Hubbard, Director, Office of Emergency Management, at 206-205-4060.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff  

   Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy & Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Walt Hubbard, Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES 
Kymber Waltmunson, King County Auditor
